LACOB Minutes
Tuesday, April 27, 2010
8:00 am BA 524

Present: Baker, Lori; Brandt, Maria; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda; Thomas, Will; Williford, Tom
Approval of Minutes
· Gehle moved to approve and Thomas seconded minutes from April 1, 2010.  Motion carried.
Pat Brace re: Global Studies
· Proposal to create two new, 1 cr. courses, GLBL 100 (Global Issues and Events) and GLBL 101 (Diversity Issues and Events), both intended for international and domestic courses, respectively, that would be used for the Diversity designation only.  GLBL 199 and 199 L (Global Studies Seminar and Lab) and GLBL 200 and 200 L (Diversity Studies Seminar and Lab), 3 cr. courses, would be utilized for international and domestic trips, respectively.  All Global Studies courses are repeatable, and require careful monitoring within DARS.  
· Pat will return to LACOB in the Fall with formal proposals for each specific course.
Course Proposal Review
· AGBU 210 (Intro to Cooperatives) was proposed to meet  the Ethical and Civic Responsibility designation.  There was discussion about whether or not the course could be included in the LAC, given its prefix.  The Committee agreed that, given the general nature of the course and its lack of prerequisite, that this course would be a good addition to the LAC.  There was consensus that this looked like an excellent course.  Williford moved to approve it pending Departmental approval.  Thomas seconded.  Motion carried.  
· SOCI 331 (Racial and Ethnic Relations) for the Human Diversity and Global Perspective designations.  The prerequisites that had been in place for the course have been removed.  The Committee asked why the course is listed as a 300-level course; it would seem that the levels of reading and writing demonstrate sufficient rigor for a 300-level course.  There was a discussion about the lack of focus on global issues in the syllabus.  
· Several LACOB members expressed concern that SOCI 331 did not meet requirements for the  Global Perspective designation; there was agreement that the Committee would be more comfortable approving the course for the Human Diversity designation only.  Thomas moved to approve the course for the Human Diversity designation only.  Gehle seconded.  Motion carried.
Priorities for Next Year 
· Assessment of the FYS: CAT instrument (training, implementation, etc.)
· Guidelines for implementing and interpreting the LAC to be written over the summer
· Expectations and criteria for Contemporary Issues Seminar
· Development of Contemporary Issues Seminar pilot section in the Spring
· Plan focus group/debriefing for FYS instructors during Fall Term
· Development of LAC rubrics and assessment tools/methodologies
· Look at Taskstream (like EFolio or LiveText) as possible software for LAC assessment, as it has AAC&U Value Rubrics built into it.
· LACOB needs to find a replacement for Tom Williford for next year while he is on sabbatical.  Lo
· Lori Baker indicated that the HLC Steering Committee also will be gearing up next year.  
Scheduling Meetings
· The Committee agreed that 9:00 TH will be the meeting time for Fall 2010. 
Other
· Lori Baker shared that she had recently visited University of Nebraska-Kearney to perform a Program Review.
·  Gehle moved to adjourn the Committee for the year; Williford seconded.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:06 am.  

Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

